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Hon. Mayor and Members of the City Council: 
 

This is the report for the week ending November 22nd, 2019. 
 
1. Meeting Notes 

 
The next City Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, 
November 26th. Closed Session begins at 5:30 P.M., followed by 
the Regular Meeting of the Richmond City Council at 6:30 P.M. The agenda may be 
found by clicking this link: November 26th City Council Agenda. 
 

2. Upcoming Events 
 
LEAP is hosting the Census on Wednesday, November 27th from  
11:00 A.M. ï 2:00 P.M. 
 
The Literacy for Every Adult Program (LEAP) will be hosting the United States 
Census on Wednesday, November 27th, from 11:00 A.M. ï 2:00 P.M. We encourage 

local residents, organizations, school groups, neighborhood councils, businesses, 
and coalitions to stop by LEAP to sign up if interested in working on Census 2020 
outreach and awareness. The Census is looking to fund those committed to 
ensuring a complete count of residents with an emphasis on hard-to-reach 
populations (unhoused, low income, people of color, immigrants, non-English 
speakers, and/or children under 5 years old).  
 
For more information about our event please contact Yvette Williams at (510) 307-
8165 or by email at Yvette_Barr@ci.richmond.ca.us.  
 
New Rich City Apparel Store - Saturday, November 30th 
 
The City of Richmond is pleased to announce the R-Transit building located at 1600 
Nevin Plaza, will be home to a new Richmond-based store - Rich City Apparel.  The 
Richmond-themed retail store will sell apparel inspired by the artistic and innovative 
culture of the city and a variety of other items such as books written about or by 
Richmond residents, arts and craft created by Richmond artists, and other 
Richmond-themed items. The store will have a soft opening on Small Business 
Saturday, November 30th, with a grand opening on December 14th, 2019.  
Stop by Co-Biz and Rich City Apparel on Saturday, November 30th, between 
10:00 A.M. to 6:00 P.M., for Small Business Saturday to support your local Richmond 
entrepreneurs and artists. 

http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/Archive.aspx?AMID=30&Type=Recent
mailto:Yvette_Barr@ci.richmond.ca.us
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Winter Wonderland 

 

 
 

The Community Services Department is hosting a Winter Wonderland event for 

young children at the Richmond Auditorium on Wednesday, December 4th, from 

10:00 A.M. ï 1:00 P.M. Daycare centers, schools, childcare providers, and families 

with children 6 & under are welcome to attend (reservations are required). Winter-

themed activities, crafts, treats, and a visit from Santa Claus will provide holiday 

entertainment for the children. For information and reservations, please contact 

Paula Cooper-Tipton at paula_cooper-tipton@ci.richmond.ca.us or call at (510) 620-

6831. 

  

mailto:paula_cooper-tipton@ci.richmond.ca.us
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District Mapping Workshops - Your District, Your Map! 
 

 
 

 
Holiday Arts Festival, Sunday, December 8, 11:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M. 

The Holiday Arts Festival 2019 is an annual tradition at the Richmond Art Center. 
For 56 years, local independent artists and craftspeople have shared their best work 
with our community, which includes handmade arts and crafts, jewelry, ceramics, 
textiles, packaged goods, clothing and accessories!  

Shop for handcrafted holiday gifts by artisan vendors tabled in our four main 
galleries. We invite shoppers to have lunch from the gourmet food trucks and relax 
in our holiday cafe. Our famous Ceramics Sale will take place in our ceramics studio. 
We feature a giftwrap station to help prepare your holiday presents in artistic style, a 
holiday raffle, and free art activities for kids. Local nonprofit partners will be onsite to 
share their work and discuss how they are impacting our communities.  

Read more about the artisan vendors, community partners and food 
vendors participating this year at the Holiday Arts Festival 2019! 

 

http://richmondartcenter.org/join-us-december/holiday-arts-festival/
http://richmondartcenter.org/join-us-december/holiday-arts-festival/
http://richmondartcenter.org/join-us-december/holiday-arts-festival/
http://richmondartcenter.org/join-us-december/holiday-arts-festival/
http://richmondartcenter.org/join-us-december/holiday-arts-festival/
http://richmondartcenter.org/join-us-december/holiday-arts-festival/
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The Richmond Rent Program Community Workshop is Presenting ï 
Navigating the Eviction Process in Richmond 
 
As part of its continuing outreach to Tenants and Landlords who would like to learn 
more about rental housing rules and regulations, the City of Richmond Rent 
Program is offering the following workshops: 
 
Handling Habitability Problems (Landlord-focused Workshop) 
Saturday, December 14, 2019 
10:00 A.M. - 12:00 P.M. 

City Council Chambers 
440 Civic Center Plaza 
Richmond, CA 94804 
 
This workshop is designed for Tenants and Landlords who would like to learn more 
about handling habitability problems. 
 
Topics for discussion will include: 
 

¶ Housing Inspections 

¶ Relocation Payment Assistance (Substantial Repairs) 

¶ Rent Adjustment Petitions 

¶ Tenant Responsibilities Under the Law 

¶ Termination of Tenancy for Breach of Lease/Nuisance 

¶ Providing and Receiving Lawful Entry to Rental Units 

¶ Documentation and Providing Written Notice 

¶ Landlord Responsibilities Under the Law 
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Space is limited - RSVP today: https://rentprogram.eventbrite.com 
 
[Please note the following: To locate future community workshop dates, you may 
access the Rent Program Community Workshop calendar at www.richmondrent.org.] 
 

 
 

 

https://rentprogram.eventbrite.com/
http://www.richmondrent.org/
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Community Services Departmentôs 4th Annual Holiday Food Drive 

 

The Community Services Departmentôs (CSD) 4th Annual Holiday Food Drive has 
launched! We are collecting non-perishable goods for the holiday season, with all 
donations benefiting the Bay Area Rescue Mission. Most needed items include: 
stuffing mix, canned vegetables, cranberry sauce, cooking oil, coffee, sugar, honey, 
maple syrup, and spices. Until December 20th, food drive barrels will be located at 
various city facilities in Richmond, as listed below: 
 
ǒ Booker T. Anderson Community Center 
ǒ Community Services Building 440 Civic Center Plaza 
ǒ Developing Personal Resources Center (DPRC) 
ǒ May Valley Community Center 
ǒ Nevin Community Center 
ǒ Parchester Village Community Center 
ǒ Recreation Complex 
ǒ Richmond Annex Senior Center 
ǒ Richmond City Hall 
ǒ Richmond Memorial Auditorium 
ǒ Richmond Public Library (Bayview Branch) 
ǒ Richmond Public Library (West Side Branch) 
ǒ Richmond Senior Center  
ǒ Richmond Swim Center 

 
 

3. Acknowledgements 
 
Wendell Park Soccer Pitch Ribbon-Cutting 
 
On Saturday morning, November 9th, local residents, community members, City 
staff, Target employees, and elected officials came together to celebrate the opening 
of Wendell Parkôs two new soccer fields. This new amenity to Wendell park follows a 

https://www.bayarearescue.org/
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series of park enhancements that have been implemented over the past few years 
by the City of Richmond and particularly from KaBOOM! 
 
There was a fabulous turn-out with roughly 125 attendees. Our very own Vice Mayor 
Ben Choi and Councilmembers Nat Bates, and Melvin Willis came out to speak on 
behalf of the City. Target provided a generous amount of refreshments for the 
community to enjoy. There were local soccer teams performing demonstrations in 
the new soccer pitches, along with a host of family and community members.  
 
Thanks again to City of Richmond Community Services Department, Parks and 
Landscaping Division, U.S. Soccer Foundation, and Target for making this possible. 
We are enriching our community! 

 
 
 
Spirit of Collaboration Award 
 
The City of Richmond was honored last week with a Spirit of Collaboration Award 
recognizing the contributions of the City of Richmond IT Department for connecting 
Richmond youth to the power and fun of STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering 
and Math) education. 
 
The City thanks Building Blocks for Kids (BBK) staff, Executive Director Sheryl Lane, 
and all those responsible for the nomination and consideration for this ñCommunity 
Partner Award.ò 
 
On behalf of the City of Richmond and LaShonda White, the Director of the 
Department of Children and Youth, the City of Richmond is committed to making 
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Richmond the best it can be, and the work that BBK fosters is aligned with that 
vision. 
 

 
 
 
Richmond Police Department Retirement Announcements 
 
Officer Raymundo ñRayò Hernandez retires from the Richmond Police Department 
after having served as a police officer for 19 years. 
 
Officer Hernandez began his career on January 3rd, 2000, spending the first several 
years patrolling the streets of Richmond. As one of most proactive officers during 
that time, in 2006 he transferred to the West Contra Costa County Narcotics 
Enforcement Team (WEST-NET) where he served as a Narcotics detective. In 2008, 
he transferred to De Jean Middle School as a School Resource Officer. 
 
During Officer Hernandezôs career, he spent many years in the Police Explorer 
Program as an Advisor. This program allowed him to mentor young men and 
women, who explored their interests in the field of law enforcement. His influence 
helped our youth stay focused on participation in school and academics, and 
fostered positive relationships within the community.  
 
In 2012, Officer Hernandez transferred back to patrol for a short period of time. In 
2014, he was reassigned to the School Resource Unit where he was able to utilize 
his talent from being an Explorer Adviser. Officer Hernandez identified several 
students in the schools and Richmond community whom he mentored, and who 
went on to become officers in the Richmond Police Department.  
 



9 
 
 

Officer Hernandezôs dedication to his work can be seen through the many Letters of 
Commendationsô and Appreciation he received throughout his career. 
 
Officer Ray Hernandez, thank you for your 19 years of service with the Richmond 
Police Department. 
 

 
 
Sergeant Terry Ellis retires from the Richmond Police Department after having 
served as a police officer for nearly 27 years. 
 
Sgt. Ellis is an Air Force reserve veteran who began his tour of service with the 
Richmond Police Department in April of 1993. He was an active and productive 
police officer, Police Training Officer (PTO), and Community Policing Officer.  
During Sergeant Ellisô career, he spent many years as a detective in the Property 
Crime, Robbery, and Homicide units. Continuing his military roots, Sgt. Ellis was a 
member of the Honor Guard Unit, paying homage to officers who have given the 
ultimate sacrifice in the line of duty.  
 
Sgt. Ellis was promoted to the rank of sergeant in 2009, where he held leadership 
positions in patrol, investigations, and Internal Affairs. His influence and experience 
in these positions, allowed him to develop, mentor, and help many officers within 
RPD. In 2012, he graduated a very intensive leadership development program at the 
Sherman Block Supervisory Leadership Institute and utilized those skills to better 
serve and direct his teams. 
 
In each of his assignments, Sgt. Ellis was awarded several Letters of Commendation 
and Appreciation for his outstanding service and dedication to serving the 
community. 
 
Sgt. Ellis - we thank you for your service in the USAF and with the Richmond Police 
Department. We wish you the very best in retirement! 
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New Police Officers and Cadets Sworn in 
 
Meet the newest members of the RPD family. This morning we held a swearing-in 
ceremony for our new officers and professional staff. 
 
New Police Officers: 

¶ Officer Woody 

¶ Officer Sequeira 

¶ Officer Smith  
Professional Staff: 

¶ Parking Enforcement Officer Ly  

¶ Crime Scene Technician Michelle Marin  

¶ Police Cadet Adilene Vargas 

¶ Police Cadet Rosaisela Salmeron  
 
We are so excited and lucky to have them on the team. Welcome to the RPD family! 
 

 


